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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians 

 

Our month of October has been blessed in abundance with hope and a brand-new vision for the  

college. With the recent change in governance, our new board have announced that the secondary 

college will progress to Year 11 in 2024 and to Year 12 in 2025. A college catering from Kindergarten 

to Year 12 has been the wish of our Two Rocks community for many years. The announcement was 

well received and has certainly progressed us to the next chapter in our ministry. 

 

A further celebration amidst all the financial pressure of late with parents feeling the inevitable 

squeeze of inflation has been the announcement of greatly reduced fees for 2023. The savings     

introduced with all the levies waived and laptop purchases taken off the booklists for 2023 have 

been applauded. Our vision to continue to provide cost effective low fee Christian Education has 

been complemented with our recent change in governance. 

 

Time and time again I am reminded of the countless blessings we experience at ABBC. We are in   

the home straight now, preparing for our final examinations. I want to encourage all our secondary 

students to give their absolute best for the next five weeks. The Bible teaches us that we will reap 

what we sow. We can therefore rest assured that we will be rewarded for our best efforts.   

 

I pray that our college community will have a special holiday and Christmas season and I wish our 

Year 10 students much success in their future endeavours. The college is very much looking forward 

to our students continuing to Year 11 in future. Saying farewell is never pleasant but unavoidable at 

times. 

 

 I leave you with a verse to guide and encourage you through the rest of the term and the Christmas 

season. Matthew 7:7-8: “Ask and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; knock and the door 

will be opened to you.  For everyone who asks receives; the one who seeks finds; and to the one 

who knocks, the door will be opened.” 

 

Lisa Potgieter 

College Principal 
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Term Dates 2022 

Term 1 7 February— 8 April 

Term 2 26 April—1 July 

Term 3 18 July—23 September 

Term 4 10 October—7 December 
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COLOUR 
RUN 

2022 





KINDY 

ON A JOURNEY OF DISCOVERY 
Digging for dinosaur remains and eggs proves to be hard work but an exciting adventure nonetheless. 



INVESTIGATING LIFECYCLES 
Year 2 

For Design the Year 2s created a whole class display showing the different phases of a butterfly's lifecycle. They  also 
monitored a spiny leaf insect in class, and planted seeds to compare differences and similarities between lifecycles.  



Managing money means making choices.  
The Year 5S students have learnt that there is never enough money available for all the things we'd like and want. They came 
up with some budgeting strategies while playing The Bean Game. 

Year 5S 

ALL IN A DAY’S WORK 

Take a spin around our Solar System.  

Year 5S pretended to be a planet in the solar system, rotating and orbiting just like real life.  
They learnt all about the movement of objects in outer space. 



Back into 

the swing of 

learning  

Students put their knowledge to the test, ordering the    
planets from the Sun and using their book based research 
skills to find information about Europe and North America. 



Hanging out in the new play area 



Eight students from primary school were chosen to compete in the AFG 
Numero Challenge. Congratulations to all students who participated. 

IT’S A NUMBERS GAME 
Numero challenge 



Year 7 students applying science inquiry 
skills to their paper plane designs 

Year 7 students expanded their knowledge in the Science lab by investigating the difference between mining renewable and non-
renewable resources and also modelling the phases of the moon using Oreo biscuits. 

Secondary Science 

INQUIRING MINDS 



Year 8 students investigated the 
effects of steam used to produce 
force in engines while the Year 7s 
explored various different forces. 

Science 

A FORCE  
TO BE  
RECKONED 
WITH 



Sewing Christmas stockings, printing gift bags and constructing ornaments formed part of the preparation for the Christmas market stall. 

Design & Technology 

@ SANTA’S WORKSHOP 



Jenni Vandermoezel visited the Specialist Visual Art class again and showed students the ropes with different watercolour techniques. 

Specialist Visual Art  

WATERCOLOUR WORKSHOP 



Building community at a special morning tea event for our mothers, daughters, grandmothers, aunties and friends. We thank Corinna 
Olsen for her inspiring message. 

Community engagement 

MORNING TEA 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

Esmie Charles went to Adelaide to compete in the Cheer and 
Dance Internationals and won 1st place.  

Lara is part of the Tiny Tremors from West Coast Fury 
Cheerleading. They came second in AASCF State 
Championship Tiny Novice Level 1 competition. 

Top performers 

HERE TO CHEER 

First day of Summer Disco Mania and Sausage Sizzle—2 December 
 
Secondary Exam— 
• Year 7-9—5 & 6 December 
• Year 10—1 & 6 December 
 
Year 6 Graduation, Primary Award ceremony and Nativity—5 December 
 
Secondary Award ceremony and Year 10 Graduation—6 December 






